Coﬁer County

Growth Management Department
Building Review and Permitting

***IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING PERMIT CANCELLATION PLEASE READ***

J.L. WALLACE CONSTRUCTION, INC.
9111 West College Pointe Dr
Fort Myers, FL 33919

Permit Application: PRBD20150205097

Job Description: NEW 16 X 16 SADE PAVILLION-BLDG D-SMILT REVIEW
1945 FAIRMONT LANE-SDPA/PL20140002201

Job Location: 1945 Fairmont LN

The Collier County Building Review and Permitting Department routinely reviews all outstanding permit applications in
order to determine their status. During our most recent review, we have found that the above referenced permit has not
been issued, and it has been over (180) days since any corrections have been submitted.

Florida Building Code section 105.3.2 time limitation of application states:

“An application for a permit for any proposed work shall be deemed to have been abandoned 180 days after the date of
filing, unless such application has been pursued in good faith or a permit has been issued”

The review process includes appropriate responses from the applicant when the permit cannot be approved.

Since no attempt to obtain a permit or responses to outstanding comments were provided within the last 180 days, we do
consider this permit application abandoned and the permit application will be “void” in our system. An extension request
will not be granted after the application has become abandoned/void.

Your application will be considered abandoned and void due to lack of response on 12/23/2015 unless some action is
taken.

In addition, it was noticed that there may be outstanding fees for building plan review services already provided, in the
amount of $190.00. Please remit payment of this fee within the next (15) days to avoid further collection services. If
payment in full is not received within this timeframe and you are a licensed contractor your license will be placed on hold.

As a courtesy we will hold your plans for a 30 day period from the date of this letter. You may pick up your plans within this
time frame; otherwise the plans will be recycled and the building copy and permit application will be sent to the Records
Department.

If you need any further assistance, please contact Client Services at 239-252-4229 or gmdpermitextension@colliergov.net.

Sincerely,

Jonathan Walsh

Jonathan Walsh, P.E.

Chief Building Official

Collier County Building Review and Permitting
Growth Management Department

2800 North Horseshoe Drive Naples, Florida 34104


mailto:jonathanwalsh@colliergov.net

